V. Of the Holy Ghost
I believe that the Holy Ghost is a divine person, fully equal
with the Father and the Word and is of the same nature, will
and intent. The Holy Ghost is infinite in power, presence and
in knowledge and is from everlasting to everlasting. The Holy
Ghost was present and active in the creation and is the agent
in the new birth. His continuing relationship with the
unbelievers in this world is to convict them of sin, of the
righteousness of God, and of judgement. In His work he
restrains the power and influence of the Devil until the time
appointed by the LORD God for the Antichrist to rule upon the
earth. He bears witness to the truth of the Gospel when it is
preached and testimony of it is given.
His particular relationship with the born-again child of God
begins at salvation, at which point He changes the nature of
the soul by the new birth and seals them for all eternity. He
indwells the child of God, and works to constantly guide the
believer into the truth of the Scriptures. Upon believer’s
baptism by proper authority, He endues the child of God with
particular abilities for use in the New Testament church. He
works in the life of the believer to help them and continually
sanctify them so that they grow in knowledge and the love of
Christ to the end that they become more conformed to the image
of the Saviour.
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Scriptures:
And I will pray the Father, and he shall give you another
Comforter, that he may abide with you for ever; Even the
Spirit of truth; whom the world cannot receive, because it
seeth him not, neither knoweth him: but ye know him; for he
dwelleth with you, and shall be in you. (John 14:16-17)
Come ye near unto me, hear ye this; I have not spoken in
secret from the beginning; from the time that it was, there am
I: and now the Lord GOD, and his Spirit, hath sent me. (Isaiah
48:16)
For there are three that bear record in heaven, the Father,
the Word, and the Holy Ghost: and these three are one. (I John
5:7)
But a certain man named Ananias, with Sapphira his wife, sold
a possession, And kept back part of the price, his wife also
being privy to it, and brought a certain part, and laid it at
the apostles’ feet. But Peter said, Ananias, why hath Satan
filled thine heart to lie to the Holy Ghost, and to keep back
part of the price of the land? Whiles it remained, was it not
thine own? and after it was sold, was it not in thine own
power? why hast thou conceived this thing in thine heart? thou
hast not lied unto men, but unto God. (Acts 5:1-4)
And the angel answered and said unto her, The Holy Ghost shall
come upon thee, and the power of the Highest shall overshadow
thee: therefore also that holy thing which shall be born of
thee shall be called the Son of God. (Luke 1:35)
In the beginning God created the heaven and the earth. And the
earth was without form, and void; and darkness was upon the
face of the deep. And the Spirit of God moved upon the face of
the waters. And God said, Let there be light: and there was
light. (Genesis 1:1-3)
And it came to pass, when men began to multiply on the face of
the earth, and daughters were born unto them, That the sons of

God saw the daughters of men that they were fair; and they
took them wives of all which they chose. And the LORD said, My
spirit shall not always strive with man, for that he also is
flesh: yet his days shall be an hundred and twenty years.
(Genesis 6:1-3)
For the mystery of iniquity doth already work: only he who now
letteth will let, until he be taken out of the way. (II
Thessalonians 2:7)
And when he is come, he will reprove the world of sin, and of
righteousness, and of judgment: Of sin, because they believe
not on me; Of righteousness, because I go to my Father, and ye
see me no more: Of judgment, because the prince of this world
is judged. (John 16:8-11)
But when the Comforter is come, whom I will send unto you from
the Father, even the Spirit of truth, which proceedeth from
the Father, he shall testify of me: And ye also shall bear
witness, because ye have been with me from the beginning.
(John 15:26-27)
The God of our fathers raised up Jesus, whom ye slew and
hanged on a tree. Him hath God exalted with his right hand to
be a Prince and a Saviour, for to give repentance to Israel,
and forgiveness of sins. And we are his witnesses of these
things; and so is also the Holy Ghost, whom God hath given to
them that obey him. (Acts 5:30-32)
And Jesus answered and said, while he taught in the temple,
How say the scribes that Christ is the Son of David? For David
himself said by the Holy Ghost, The LORD said to my Lord, Sit
thou on my right hand, till I make thine enemies thy
footstool. David therefore himself calleth him Lord; and
whence is he then his son? (Mark 12:35-37)
Wherefore (as the Holy Ghost saith, To day if ye will hear his
voice, Harden not your hearts, as in the provocation, in the
day of temptation in the wilderness: When your fathers tempted

me, proved me, and saw my works forty years. (Hebrews 3:7-9)
Jesus answered, Verily, verily, I say unto thee, Except a man
be born of water and of the Spirit, he cannot enter into the
kingdom of God. That which is born of the flesh is flesh; and
that which is born of the Spirit is spirit. Marvel not that I
said unto thee, Ye must be born again. The wind bloweth where
it listeth, and thou hearest the sound thereof, but canst not
tell whence it cometh, and whither it goeth: so is every one
that is born of the Spirit. (John 3:5-8)
For they that are after the flesh do mind the things of the
flesh; but they that are after the Spirit the things of the
Spirit. For to be carnally minded is death; but to be
spiritually minded is life and peace. Because the carnal mind
is enmity against God: for it is not subject to the law of
God, neither indeed can be. So then they that are in the flesh
cannot please God. But ye are not in the flesh, but in the
Spirit, if so be that the Spirit of God dwell in you. Now if
any man have not the Spirit of Christ, he is none of his.
(Romans 8:5-9)
And, behold, I send the promise of my Father upon you: but
tarry ye in the city of Jerusalem, until ye be endued with
power from on high. (Luke 24:49)
And he said unto them, It is not for you to know the times or
the seasons, which the Father hath put in his own power. But
ye shall receive power, after that the Holy Ghost is come upon
you: and ye shall be witnesses unto me both in Jerusalem, and
in all Judaea, and in Samaria, and unto the uttermost part of
the earth. (Acts 1:7-8)
Wherefore I give you to understand, that no man speaking by
the Spirit of God calleth Jesus accursed: and that no man can
say that Jesus is the Lord, but by the Holy Ghost. Now there
are diversities of gifts, but the same Spirit. And there are
differences of administrations, but the same Lord. And there

are diversities of operations, but it is the same God which
worketh all in all. But the manifestation of the Spirit is
given to every man to profit withal. For to one is given by
the Spirit the word of wisdom; to another the word of
knowledge by the same Spirit; To another faith by the same
Spirit; to another the gifts of healing by the same Spirit; To
another the working of miracles; to another prophecy; to
another discerning of spirits; to another divers kinds of
tongues; to another the interpretation of tongues: But all
these worketh that one and the selfsame Spirit, dividing to
every man severally as he will. (I Corinthians 12:3-11)
John answered, saying unto them all, I indeed baptize you with
water; but one mightier than I cometh, the latchet of whose
shoes I am not worthy to unloose: he shall baptize you with
the Holy Ghost and with fire: Whose fan is in his hand, and he
will throughly purge his floor, and will gather the wheat into
his garner; but the chaff he will burn with fire unquenchable.
(Luke 3:16-17)
And I knew him not: but he that sent me to baptize with water,
the same said unto me, Upon whom thou shalt see the Spirit
descending, and remaining on him, the same is he which
baptizeth with the Holy Ghost. (John 1:33)
Then remembered I the word of the Lord, how that he said, John
indeed baptized with water; but ye shall be baptized with the
Holy Ghost. (Acts 11:16)
And it came to pass, that, while Apollos was at Corinth, Paul
having passed through the upper coasts came to Ephesus: and
finding certain disciples, He said unto them, Have ye received
the Holy Ghost since ye believed? And they said unto him, We
have not so much as heard whether there be any Holy Ghost. And
he said unto them, Unto what then were ye baptized? And they
said, Unto John’s baptism. Then said Paul, John verily
baptized with the baptism of repentance, saying unto the
people, that they should believe on him which should come

after him, that is, on Christ Jesus. When they heard this,
they were baptized in the name of the Lord Jesus. And when
Paul had laid his hands upon them, the Holy Ghost came on
them; and they spake with tongues, and prophesied. And all the
men were about twelve. (Acts 19:1-7)
For as many as are led by the Spirit of God, they are the sons
of God. For ye have not received the spirit of bondage again
to fear; but ye have received the Spirit of adoption, whereby
we cry, Abba, Father. The Spirit itself beareth witness with
our spirit, that we are the children of God: And if children,
then heirs; heirs of God, and joint-heirs with Christ; if so
be that we suffer with him, that we may be also glorified
together. (Romans 8:14-17)
In whom ye also trusted, after that ye heard the word of
truth, the gospel of your salvation: in whom also after that
ye believed, ye were sealed with that holy Spirit of promise,
Which is the earnest of our inheritance until the redemption
of the purchased possession, unto the praise of his glory.
(Ephesians 1:13-14)
Likewise the Spirit also helpeth our infirmities: for we know
not what we should pray for as we ought: but the Spirit itself
maketh intercession for us with groanings which cannot be
uttered. And he that searcheth the hearts knoweth what is the
mind of the Spirit, because he maketh intercession for the
saints according to the will of God. (Romans 8:26-27)
Be not thou therefore ashamed of the testimony of our Lord,
nor of me his prisoner: but be thou partaker of the
afflictions of the gospel according to the power of God; Who
hath saved us, and called us with an holy calling, not
according to our works, but according to his own purpose and
grace, which was given us in Christ Jesus before the world
began, But is now made manifest by the appearing of our
Saviour Jesus Christ, who hath abolished death, and hath
brought life and immortality to light through the gospel:

Whereunto I am appointed a preacher, and an apostle, and a
teacher of the Gentiles. For the which cause I also suffer
these things: nevertheless I am not ashamed: for I know whom I
have believed, and am persuaded that he is able to keep that
which I have committed unto him against that day. Hold fast
the form of sound words, which thou hast heard of me, in faith
and love which is in Christ Jesus. That good thing which was
committed unto thee keep by the Holy Ghost which dwelleth in
us. (II Timothy 1:8-14)
But we are bound to give thanks alway to God for you, brethren
beloved of the Lord, because God hath from the beginning
chosen you to salvation through sanctification of the Spirit
and belief of the truth: Whereunto he called you by our
gospel, to the obtaining of the glory of our Lord Jesus
Christ. (II Thessalonians 2:13-14)
Elect according to the foreknowledge of God the Father,
through sanctification of the Spirit, unto obedience and
sprinkling of the blood of Jesus Christ: Grace unto you, and
peace, be multiplied. (I Peter 1:2)
But the Comforter, which is the Holy Ghost, whom the Father
will send in my name, he shall teach you all things, and bring
all things to your remembrance, whatsoever I have said unto
you. (John 14:26)
But as it is written, Eye hath not seen, nor ear heard,
neither have entered into the heart of man, the things which
God hath prepared for them that love him. But God hath
revealed them unto us by his Spirit: for the Spirit searcheth
all things, yea, the deep things of God. For what man knoweth
the things of a man, save the spirit of man which is in him?
even so the things of God knoweth no man, but the Spirit of
God. Now we have received, not the spirit of the world, but
the spirit which is of God; that we might know the things that
are freely given to us of God. Which things also we speak, not
in the words which man’s wisdom teacheth, but which the Holy

Ghost teacheth; comparing spiritual things with spiritual. But
the natural man receiveth not the things of the Spirit of God:
for they are foolishness unto him: neither can he know them,
because they are spiritually discerned. (I Corinthians 2:9-14)

